News Release

Written by Roddy Heyliger, Communications Consultant for the Government Information Service (GIS), Interim Dept. Head Marsha Beauperthuy, Ennia Bldg., Longwall Rd., Philipsburg, St. Maarten D.W.I. Tel. 00-599-543-1162, 542-4119, Fax: 543-1169; Email: gis@sintmaarten.net; 

For Immediate Release: Wednesday, May 31, 2006/N064
Acting Governor Voges calls on community to prepare for a very active hurricane season
GREAT BAY, St. Maarten (GIS) – Acting Governor Mathias Voges, as Acting Chairman of the Island’s Disaster Emergency Management Organization, the Emergency Operations Center (EOC), is calling on the St. Maarten community to prepare for what has been described by hurricane forecasters to become a very active 2006 hurricane season.

The latest forecasts from Philip Klotzbach and William Gray of the Colorado State University and the U.S. National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), do not differ much from each other.  The forecast calls for 13-17 named storms, with 8 to 10 becoming hurricanes, and of these four to six becoming major hurricanes of category three strength or higher. 
The forecasters believe that at least one major hurricane will make landfall in the Caribbean.

The 17 named storms that will form according to forecasters, will last for 85 days, or nearly half of the 182 days of the 2006 hurricane season.  Hurricanes are expected to be active for 45 days and the intense or major hurricanes for almost two weeks.
Climatology of the systems reveal that the Caribbean will be most at risk from August to October when storms tend to form in the Atlantic ocean East of the island chain.  The most active part of the season is the 60-day window from August 15 to October 15.

“Six-months ago we saw the end of the 2005 season.  On June 1, six months later, we see the beginning of a new season.  I encourage the population to make preparations to better protect their lives and livelihoods.  Full scale preparations are needed as you can’t be too prepared for a hurricane. 
“Preparedness starts with every one of us.  As a community we must plan early and don’t wait until the last moment.  Private residents and the business community must be in a state of readiness should a hurricane hit.  You only need to be hit by one system, and as a community we can all recall Hurricane Luis more than a decade ago.  As our theme for the season says, ‘Prepare Early: Better Safe than Sorry,’” Acting Governor Mathias Voges told the Government Information Service (GIS) on Wednesday. 
The names of the storms for this season will be: Alberto, Beryl, Chris, Debby, Ernesto, Florence, Gordon, Helene, Isaac, Joyce, Kirk, Leslie, Michael, Nadine, Oscar, Patty, Rafael, Sandy, Tony, Valerie and William.

The hurricane season runs from June 1 through November 30.
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